
MINUTES OF THE PLAN COMMISSION 
PUBLIC MEETING 
July 13,2020

I. CALL TO ORDER

The Plan Commission Public Meeting was called to order by President Thomas Anderson at 6:00 
P.M. at the Schererville Town Hall, 10 E. Joliet St., Schererville, IN.

A. Pledge of Allegiance

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

B. Roll Call

Roll Call was taken with the following members present: President Thomas Anderson, Vice- 
President William Jarvis, Secretary Gary Immig, Mr. Alex Gorman, and Mr. Andrew Hansen. 
Absent were Mr. Drew Thomas and Mr. Tom Kouros. Staff present: Town Manager Robert 
Volkmann. Director of Operations James Gorman. Planning Coordinator/Office Manager 
Denise Sulek, Recording Secretary Norma Hollingsworth Rico, Attorney Alfredo Estrada, 
Town Engineer Neil Simstad with Nies Engineering, and Councilmen Caleb Johnson and 
Kevin Connelly.

C. Approve Minutes of the Plan Commission Public Meeting of June 1, 2020

Secretary Gary Immig made a motion to approve which was seconded by Mr. William Jarvis 
and carried 5-0.

II. PUBLIC ACTION AND PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. P.C. Case #29-6-5 SAC ADDITION

General Location: 8181 Alexander St. - Replat of Doreski Subdivision, Lot 3

Petitioner(s): SAC Development, L.L.C.

Request: Primary Approval of a 4-Lot (R-l) Residential Subdivision

President Anderson confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication were 
in order; and read correspondence from Nies Engineering stating that the submittal is in 
compliance for consideration by the Plan Commission for Primary Approval.

Mr. Gary Torrenga from Torrenga Engineering, Munster, IN. represented the Petitioners. 
Mr. Torrenga explained that all four lots were included in one lot previously; and that 
there were five lots in the subdivision, but the owner of the subdivision wanted to reserve 
that lot for himself. Mr. Torrenga stated that the four large lots are 111’ x 145' deep.
Mr. Torrenga stated that there is an existing water main in the easement that runs in the 
front of the lots; an existing sanitary sewer in the easement in the back of the lots; and 
that the only problem is to get rid of the stonn water which is relatively easy. Mr. 
Torrenga explained that behind the lots is an area called Out Lot C which is part of Lake 
of the Meadows Development and is owned by the Town of Schererville for the purpose 
of storm water drainage. Mr. Torrenga said that they do not want their water going into 
the lots behind them; and that as it stands right now, it probably does. Mr. Torrenga said 
that they are constructing a small berm to direct that water to the south and into Out Lot 
C. Mr. Torrenga stated that he is aware of a couple of remonstrati ve letters expressing 
concerns about traffic.

President Anderson said he would read the correspondence prior to opening the matter up 
to the floor. The letter from Aaron and Elizabeth Dowling expressed concerns about 
traffic, noting two recent traffic accidents; that the price points and aesthetics of the 
proposed homes will bring down their home value; and their biggest concern of more 
water runoff and erosion as well as easement of the proposed land due to the higher 
elevations of the proposed lots. Mr. and Mrs. Dowling said they vote no. Also read into 
record was an e-mail from Mr. Jim Ladd and Brenda Ladd who said she was against the 
development. Mrs. Ladd stated that Alexander is a dangerous road and is like a racetrack 
at all hours; and that there was a Corvette last year that went airborne and slashed through 
their yard. Mrs. Ladd also said that any building on the lake will cause problems with



drainage and silt; and that current owners pay an annual fee to clean algae and restore 
with fish. She asked if the owners of the proposed lots are willing to pay, and also noted 
that the lot is full of buried concrete from the other owner. Mr. and Mrs. Ladd said they 
vote no.

Mr. Torrenga said that they understand the problems especially in areas along State 
Roads; but that there are no problems here if people would follow the speed limit. Mr. 
Torrenga added that both incidents sounded like reckless driving. Mr. Torrenga further 
stated that there will be no water problems subsequent to this. Mr. Torrenga explained 
that the Lake of the Meadows was designed in such a way that there shouldn’t have been 
any water problems at this point; but unfortunately, the rear yards were not exactly the 
way they designed them. Mr. Torrenga said that this will solve any problems that they do 
have concerning storm water runoff from these four lots. Mr. Torrenga said that as far as 
the price of the homes, he has no idea; but that these will be four of the largest lots that 
exist in Schererville.

President Anderson asked for questions from Board members. There being none at this 
time, he opened the matter to the floor. Mr. Joe Panfil from 2832 Jarrett Dr. stated that 
the proposed lots are directly behind him; and that beside the speeding concern, there is 
another lot that was part of this where they dumped tons of cement, rock, built up and 
basically caused their yards to flood. Mr. Panfil said other concerns are how big the 
houses will be and the price of the houses. Mr. Panfil added that they paid alot for where 
they are located, that it is a very nice subdivision, and that they would hate to see 
something happen to cause their home values to decrease because of these lots. Mr. 
Panfil said even though these are large lots, he still feels if you put a circular driveway 
onto Alexander, there will be a small space for a house. Mr. Panfil said he votes no.

Ms. Michelle Flamini from 2822 Jarrett Dr. said she is adjacent and in back of these lots; 
and that she is the homeowner that had someone drive through her lot causing $25,000 
worth of damage last year, and that recently teenagers lost control of their car and hit the 
fire hydrant. Ms. Flamini said her concern is the safety on the road as well as the 
building restrictions as far as materials and the size of the homes. Ms. Flamini said she is 
not necessarily opposed to this, but didn’t know if four houses are ideal on that size of 
space. Ms. Flamini said if they do put the homes there with a circle drive, if it would be 
possible to place a stop sign somewhere else to slow the traffic. Ms. Flamini said she 
feels a circular drive would increase the risk of an accident. President Anderson said that 
the Police Department can do traffic enforcement, and that they seem to be getting a lot 
of comments about speeders. President Anderson said this will be passed onto the Police 
Department and that they can do traffic counts to determine whether a stop sign is 
warranted.

There being no other comments from the floor, the matter was returned to the Board. 
Mr. Torrenga said that they have specified that all of these houses will have circular 
drives; and that they seem to be concerned that the circular drives won’t fit. Mr. 
Torrenga said that they are 145’ lots, and that he lives on a 135’ deep lot with a circular 
drive and quite a house and that it works perfectly. Mr. Torrenga added that it is not a 
concern that he has to think about.

Mr. Jarvis stated that he lives further north on Lincolnwood where they both turn into the 
same street. Mr. Jarvis asked if there were a 50’ easement for a pipeline along 
Alexander. Mr. Torrenga replied that the pipeline easement is over on the railroad side.

President Anderson asked if all four of the lots were R-l and would meet the R-l 
standards. Mr. Torrenga replied yes. There being no further questions, President 
Anderson asked for pleasure of the Board.

Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve P.C. Case #20-6-5 pursuant to all State, Local, and 
Federal Regulations, that all fees be current with the Town of Schererville, and direction 
for Staff to communicate with the Police Department to look at accident statistics and 
review for the possibility of a stop sign along there.. This was seconded by Mr. Alex 
Gorman and carried 5-0.

B. P.C. Case #20-7-6 OAK DISTRICT DEVELOPMENT PLANNED UNIT
DEVELOPMENT

General Location: 317 U.S. 41

Petitioner(s): Oak District Development, L.L. C. - Dan Tursman, Luke Family of Brands



Request: Primary Approval of a 5-Lot (C-3, PUD) Highway Commercial Planned 
Unit Development and U.S. 41 Commercial Corridor Overlay District 
Development Plan

President Anderson confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication were 
in order. President Anderson then read a letter from Nies Engineering stating that all 
outstanding issues had been addressed; and that the submittal is in compliance for 
consideration by the Plan Commission for Primary Approval.

Mr. Dan Tursman from Luke Family of Brands represented the Petitioners. Mr. Tursman 
said that they are asking for approval of the Primary Development Plan and Primary Plat 
Approval of the Oak District Development just south of Woodhollow on the east side of 
41. Mr. Tursman stated that they are proposing a 5-Lot Subdivision, and that the three 
out lots are approximately one-and-a-half acres; and that they are envisioned to be 
restaurant users. Mr. Tursman explained that Lot 4 includes an ingress/egress easement 
for connection between Oak St. right-of-way and Woodhollow right-of-way via a 
reciprocal easement agreement with the Omni property to the north. Mr. Tursman stated 
that also included in Lot 4 would be an overflow parking area for common parking for all 
of the restaurant users, and that there is a fifth lot with future plans for retail use.

Mr. Tursman said that the Development Plan they submitted has the architectural 
characteristics for the proposed buildings as well as signage plans and that they have an 
agreement with INDOT to complete the infrastructure for a signalized intersection at Oak 
St. and continue the Oak St. dedicated right-of-way all the way to the east end of the 
property and building the infrastructure for the entrance to the development.

President Anderson asked if the agreement with INDOT included an opticon light for 
changing the light for emergency vehicles. Mr. Tursman replied that it was a request at 
one of the Study Sessions and that it has been relayed to the engineer working on that 
part of the project. Mr. Tursman said that the signal warrant has been issued and that 
they are finalizing the construction plans for the signal; but that will be part of the plan.

President Anderson asked if they received the variance from the B.Z.A. for the drive- 
thru. Mr. Tursman replied that they were granted the variance for the drive-thru for Lot- 
1; and that the other two lots are more of a sit-down type of restaurant. President 
Anderson asked for questions from Board members before opening to the floor.

Mr. Jarvis stated that they have had this before the Board numerous times and that he is 
cognizant that traffic can get quite busy on Route 41, and that they have some users here 
that develop traffic. Mr. Jarvis added that he thinks these restaurants are great additions 
to the Town of Schererville, and that he loves Chick-fil-A. Mr. Jarvis said that a big part 
of this traffic will come in off of Oak St. and that he wanted to reassure the people in the 
audience. Mr. Jarvis added that Woodhollow as he sees it would be nothing other than 
people coming from Plum Creek to enjoy these restaurants. Mr. Jarvis added that you 
will get a little bit of traffic, but that people in their natural course of action do not like to 
go amongst cars and parking lots to get to a restaurant. Mr. Jarvis stated that this is a 
parking lot with an easement that has been granted to go across Omni’s parking lot to get 
to this development.

Mr. Jarvis said he is aware of how the drive-thru works at the Merrillville Chick-fil-A; 
and that the Schererville drive-thru has been vastly improved with two lanes so that 
stacking onto the Frontage Road will not be a problem. Mr. Jarvis said that the Frontage 
Road will definitely carry most of the load of the traffic through here ending as he sees it 
at Omni. Mr. Jarvis said that people will go back out on Oak St. to exit and that they will 
come in on Oak St. because there will be a light there. Mr. Jarvis stated that these are 
going to be great users. Mr. Jarvis addressed previous comments about other high end 
restaurant such as Capital Grille, but through his research he learned Schererville did not 
work in their business plan for high-end business lunches and dinners. Mr. Jarvis added 
that the proposed users are much better choices for the Town of Schererville, that we can 
fill a need Schererville has, and that he doesn’t think we will have the traffic problems 
that people have alluded to. Mr. Jarvis reiterated that most of the traffic will come in 
front Oak St. especially if we ever get Oak St. under the trestle and under the railroad 
tracks all the way to Kennedy Ave., and that he really hopes that happens. Mr. Jarvis 
added that we have done alot to make this a good development.

Mr. Immig said his concerns were all about traffic, and that he didn’t think that most of 
the traffic would be coming out of Oak St. Mr. Immig asked Mr. Jarvis why they would



not turn left from southbound Indianapolis and start backing up on Woodhollow going 
into the complex. Mr. Jarvis said if you have a choice of fighting a parking lot to get into 
a restaurant or coming to a signalized intersection to turn in, a natural reaction would be 
to use a light. Mr. Jarvis said if you are going southbound, it won’t interfere with Plum 
Creek or any of that anyway because he was sure it will have a left turn to get in there, 
but that is up to INDOT. Mr. Immig also expressed concerns about the first few months 
of opening and that they will be dramatically busier than Merrillville. Mr. Immig stated 
he was also concerned with all of the grand openings. Mr. Immig asked if it wasn’t a 
viable option to put the service road behind the guest parking and expand the area a little 
more. Mr. Jarvis replied that another development will come behind it, and that you also 
have to understand the users. Mr. Jarvis elaborated and said that Chick-fil-A is closed on 
Sundays, and that the Olive Garden and Lonestar are more of a lunch/ dinner restaurants 
and that the traffic will be broken up. Mr. Jarvis said the way we have this configured is 
safe, it will move traffic along especially having a signal on 41.

Mr. Immig asked what happens on the first week of opening if the traffic is just bizarrely 
bad and what options the Town would have. Mr. Jarvis replied that some of the control 
could come from Schererville Police Department, but at the expense of the users. Mr. 
Jarvis said he would ask the Petitioner if all three would be completed and having grand 
openings at the same time; and added that we can make it in the Findings of Fact that it 
doesn’t happen like that. Mr. Tursman said the agreement is to deliver the property to the 
users and they have a certain amount of build-out to do, so he couldn’t answer that 
question as far as their grand openings. Mr. Tursman said it is a conversation they can 
have with them that the openings need to be staggered in some way. Mr. Jarvis asked 
Attorney Estrada if the was correct in the fact that Board can request that the grand 
openings be staggered. Attorney Estrada replied that the Board has authority to place 
reasonable conditions on any Primary or Secondary Approval.

Mr. Jarvis stated that Chick-fil-A is great in their communities and do alot of donating. 
Mr. Jarvis added that they are a Christian organization and do alot to help community 
activities, but that they are just one of the three users.

Mr. Hansen said he would like to see the traffic signal operational before the first 
business opens. Mr. Jarvis said they can make that part of the Findings of Fact as well, 
and then the pressure is on the developer to get it done. Mr. Tursman said that is part of 
the plan. Mr. Jarvis said that these businesses understand that the signal is very primary 
to getting them to be successful, and that we can make it part of the Findings of Fact.

President Anderson opened the matter to the floor. There being no questions, it was 
returned to the Board. President Anderson asked if the cross-access easement was going 
to be recorded. Mr. Tursman replied that they have a Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) on the easement; and Franciscan Alliance has retained Torrenga Engineering to 
do some engineering and address drainage issues and other items. Mr. Tursman added 
that they are waiting to get the final engineering before the final agreement, and that they 
can record the easement simultaneously with the plot.

President Anderson asked if the improvements to Oak St. would be built up to the 
railroad. Mr. Tursman replied that the plans indicate the dedication of right-of-way up to 
the railroad tracks, and that building the Oak St. improvements up to the entrance would 
be in the initial phase of construction. President Anderson confirmed with Mr. Tursman 
that it was up to the back of Lot 4.

Mr. Hansen asked about the number of parking spaces at Chick-fil-A compared to the 
Merrillville location. Mr. Tursman did not have the information readily available. Mr. 
Immig stated that he sees about sixty, not counting the ones in the back. Mr. Hansen 
asked how that compared to Merrillville. Mr. Tursman said the big advantage to the 
layout of this site compared to Merrillville is the orientation of the building. Mr.
Tursman said the big demand from Chick-fil-A customers is the drive-thru stacking 
rather than the parking; and that there is much more space for stacking around the 
building at the Schererville location. Mr. Tursman added that in Merrillville, the stacking 
basically begins right when they enter the lot; and that in this case, we have an additional 
area to wrap around the building. Mr. Tursman said that also the overflow parking area 
on Lot 4 is in addition to the shared parking between all three users because the peak 
times for Olive Garden and Longhorn is the dinner rush whereas Chick-fil-A is more of a 
lunch rush.

President Anderson asked about the signage plan. Mr. Tursman said it is addressed in 
Tab 5 of the submittal, and would essentially include monument signs for each of the



three front out lots and also building signage as well. Mr. Tursman added that there is an 
easement included on the plat for a multi-tenant sign to go in the corner of Oak St. and 41 
to allow signage for the Lot 5 development. Ms. Sulek said that the signage was part of 
the P.U.D. Mr. Volkmann said that they do not have Tab 5. Ms. Sulek stated that it was 
submitted at a prior meeting. Mr. Jarvis suggested sharing that section with the Board. 
President Anderson confirmed with Mr. Tursman that the proposal is for each individual 
restaurant to have its own monument sign, and then at the northeast corner of Route 41 
and Oak to have a monument sign that will include the three restaurants plus anything 
that goes into Lot 5. Mr. Volkmann said that Chick-fil-A has a monument sign with 
changeable letter copy, and asked Mr. Tursman if it is digital. Mr. Tursman replied that it 
is a non-digital sign with changeable copy. Mr. Volkmann pointed out that Chick-fil-A is 
1(T8” high and 7’ 6" wide; the Olive Garden monument sign is Kf 5” x 12; and that 
Longhorn’s is 17’ x 12. Mr. Tursman said that they originally proposed all of them to be 
15’ signs and that they reduced them to 12’ which is more appropriate. Mr. Volkmann 
said that they need to review the signage a little more in depth before it gets to Secondary 
Approval. Mr. Volkmann asked Ms. Sulek if she had copies of the proposed signage.
Ms. Sulek replied yes and that it was submitted at a prior meeting and given to all the 
Board members. Mr. Jarvis said it was set up as a Sign District originally, and Ms. Sulek 
concurred. Mr. Jarvis asked if the signage could be handled at Secondary. Mr.
Volkmann suggested making it conditional that we want to review the signage, and added 
that the amount of monument signs as well as the sizes far exceed the standards in the 
Ordinance. Mr. Volkmann added that each site would be allowed a 6’ x 6’ monument 
sign. President Anderson agreed that we need to do more work on the Sign District 
before final approval.

Mr. Volkmann said that on Lot 4 there are 94 parking spaces, and asked if there were a 
cross-access between the different lots. Mr. Tursman said that there is a reciprocal 
easement agreement that includes the maintenance of the common drive and the overflow 
parking. Mr. Tursman said technically there is not cross parking between the different 
sites, but there is common parking in Lot-4 for all three lots. Mr. Volkmann asked if Lots 
1,2 and 3 were not reciprocal. Mr. Tursman said that part of that reciprocal agreement 
actually does include shared parking amongst all of them and allows for cross parking, 
but that there is no real access point other than to go back out and re-enter. Mr. Tursman 
added that the main strategy is the overflow parking that allows for the staggering of peak 
hours. Mr. Volkmann stated that in the original agreement with Omni and the other sites 
allowed for a cross parking agreement, and asked if that agreement still exists for if it had 
been eliminated. Mr. Tursman replied that there will be some allowance for cross 
parking again, and that part of that reciprocal agreement will allow shared detention. Mr. 
Tursman said that he is unsure whether or not it will be utilized that way because it is not 
very convenient even though it allows for it. Mr. Volkmann asked if the agreement has 
been hammered out. Mr. Tursman replied that there is an executed Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) which lays out the terms for allowing connectivity; and that Omni 
has retained Torrenga Engineering to work on some additional infrastructure 
improvements on their property. Mr. Tursman stated that they want to use that for their 
final executed document and to have it recorded. Mr. Volkmann cautioned the Board to 
temper any approval for review of the agreement by the Town Attorney before a 
Secondary Approval. Mr. Volkmann said that they have a Memorandum of 
Understanding, but no final agreement. Mr. Tursman said the executed agreement would 
be a condition of recording the plat.

President Anderson asked for further questions or comments. President Anderson said he 
is looking at four conditions on the Primary: Cross Access approved by Mr. Estrada; the 
light operational and opticon prior to opening; and review of the Sign District. Mr. 
Volkmann said staggered openings should also be a condition.

There being no further comments or questions, President Anderson asked for a Course of 
Action. Mr. Jarvis made a motion for a favorable recommendation to the Town Council 
for P.C. Case #20-7-6 pursuant to all Federal, State, and Local Approvals; all fees to the 
Town to be current; shared improvements to Oak Street for future connection up to the 
railroad tracks; traffic signal at Oak St. to be installed with opticon prior to business 
openings; staggered grand openings for businesses; cross-access easement agreements 
platted and recorded prior to businesses opening; cross-access parking agreement 
reviewed and platted prior to opening - to include Omni property and Lots 1-4 of the 
proposed development; and a complete review of the planned signage for the 
development prior to Secondary Approval. This was seconded by Mr. Hansen. Attorney 
Estrada stated that the Petitioner needs to be asked if they are in agreement. Mr. Tursman 
stated that they have no objections. The vote carried 4-1, with the unfavorable vote cast 
by President Anderson.



C. P.C. Case #20-7-7 HOMAN SCHOOL ADDITION

General Location: 210 E. Joliet St.

Petitioner(s): Lake Central School Corporation

Request: Primary Approval of a 1-Lot (IN) Institutional Subdivision W/Waivers of 
Storm Drainage Control Ordinance no. 1708/1708A Regulations

President Anderson confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication were 
in order. President Anderson read correspondence from Nies Engineering dated July 10, 
2020 stating that the required drainage improvements necessary for compliance with 
Ordinance 1708A for the entire site are not met by the current plan. In said letter, Mr. 
Simstad suggested that the Plan Commission should consider a commitment from the 
owner to make those improvements within a mutually agreed time frame. The 
correspondence also stated that the submittal for Homan School Addition is in 
compliance for consideration by the Plan Commission for Primary Approval of the 1-Lot 
Institutional Subdivision.

Mr. Bill Ledger, the Director of Construction Facilities at Lake Central School 
represented the Petitioners. Also in attendance were Mr. Kyle Miller and Mr. Liming 
Zhang from Schmidt Associates, the Architectural Engineers on the project; and Mr. 
Tony Strickland from V-3 who did the plot.

Mr. Ledger stated that there was a residence on the north side of Homan at 1531 Austin 
St. and that Lake Central took over the property about twenty-five years ago with the 
condition that Mrs. Harding could live there as long as she wished. Mr. Ledger said that 
after the resident died last June, Lake Central demolished the house, and that they are 
looking to improve the area where the house was located to add fifty five parking spots 
and extending the existing north parking lot to the west which helps the school 
aesthetically and functionally as their parking is limited. Mr. Ledger further stated that 
they met with the Town in late January or February regarding the project at which time 
the Town asked that they clean up the site by making it a 1-Lot Subdivision.

Mr. Ledger stated that because Mr. Volkmann nor he had any history on the existing site 
drainage at Homan which was done fifty years ago, they had Schmidt do the drainage 
report. Mr. Ledger added that this was pre-pandemic and that permits were issued so 
they could get the project done before the first of July with school being out and that the 
Town also uses their lot for July festivities. Mr. Ledger explained that they are asking for 
the waiver just for this project specifically; and that they are only non-compliant past the 
pond as well as the 30’ required easement around the pond. Mr. Ledger added that the 
existing pond still holds the one-hundred year drainage.

President Anderson asked for questions from Board members. President Anderson asked 
Mr. Simstad if he was comfortable with their proposal. Mr. Simstad replied yes that they 
are working with Mr. Volkmann and Staff, and what they hope to have full compliance. 
Mr. Simstad added that they are close and are working in that general direction; and that 
as far as he sees from their requests, they have all been submitted in a timely and 
effective manner. Mr. Simstad added that it will be a project but they could have a plan 
to go forward with an effective time frame.

President Anderson opened the matter to the floor. Ms. Pam Anderson from 302 E. Joliet 
St. stated that they have been there for almost thirty-five years and that shortly after they 
extended Homan School in 1992, they have been constantly flooding in the backyard.
Ms. Anderson said that after the last incident, she e-mailed Mr. Ledger and he did look 
into it, but that this is going to be an on-going thing and she wasn't sure if she should be 
addressing the Town or the school. Ms. Anderson expressed concerns that if they extend, 
it will cause more drainage issues for the residents back there.

President Anderson replied that they are putting together a drainage plan to encompass 
the entire project. Mr. Volkmann stated that when they did the Homan addition, there 
was drainage work done, but that it was never compiled into a plan comprehensively to 
detail what they had done. Mr. Volkmann explained that they have looked into what is 
currently there for drainage and how it meets the standards for today. Mr. Volkmann said 
they are now looking at what things they are missing, and that the goal is to see what can 
be done to improve the drainage and get closer in compliance with our standards. Mr. 
Volkmann further stated that what they are going through right now is the re-platting; and



that there isn't any additional work plans for the school itself. Ms. Anderson said that she 
is aware her neighbor at 248 E. Joliet St. put another sewer in their backyard to help 
alleviate the drainage problem they have back there. Mr. Volkmann said he was glad she 
came tonight because the Town doesn't have a lot of history of what has happened on the 
site when there is a rain event; and that we have had some pretty horrific ones lately that 
probably exceed many of the design standards. Mr. Volkmann said that his property is 
directly north of her house. Mr. Volkmann added that the site drains to the north through 
the golf course and to the ditch system back there; but they need to know how it is 
discharged and if it is getting there correctly. Mr. Volkmann said that the pond right now 
is perfect, but that when things are inundated, it has to wait for the ground to absorb the 
water. Ms. Anderson said there are times when she goes out there and she is knee deep 
in water with a rake trying to get the drain to start working. Mr. Volkmann inquired if 
she had a drain in the front or back. Ms. Anderson replied both; and that Mr. Hansen was 
kind enough to come out this morning to address the front issue. Ms. Anderson said there 
are times when she is on both sides of the street pulling sticks out of the sewers in the 
curb to get the water to flow because they flood halfway up the front and halfway up the 
back also. Mr. Volkmann said that is good resource information for them to be able to 
see how far the water is coming.

Ms. Linda Myers from 346 Joliet St. said that it has flooded in the back very badly; and 
that in the front of her house it also floods very badly. Ms. Myers added that the last time 
someone came out to her house to check it, there was nothing in the drains in the front, 
and that the water had come all the way to her backyard from the front forward. Ms. 
Myers added that it runs like a river where Mr. Anderson used to live down into their 
garage. Ms. Myers confirmed with Mr. Volkmann that there was no extension to the 
school at this time, just a parking lot.

There being no other comments, the matter was closed to the floor and returned to the 
Board. Mr. Immig asked if the request was for a waiver of the storm drainage if we are 
really waiving the storm drainage. President Anderson replied that they are not meeting 
the Ordinance right now, but that they are trying to put together a plan by observing and 
by hearing from the neighbors as to where the water is going and how they can make it 
flow in the right direction.

Mr. Volkmann added that we don’t have an issue with the plotting process, and that they 
are trying to clean up the property record. Mr. Volkmann said that we need to have some 
type of comprehensive plan of what we are doing with the drainage; and that some of the 
neighbors are definitely having some issues as well as the north subdivision. Mr. 
Volkmann stated that the school isn’t completely responsible because there are other 
property owners as well. Mr. Volkmann said that they need to have a comprehensive 
plan that can be implemented in the future to improve this whole area. Mr. Volkmann 
explained that this has been in existence for a long time and that they are not subdividing 
to do anything other than the re-plot. Mr. Volkmann added that the school has always 
been very cooperative with the Town and their neighbors in Schererville because they are 
part of our community and their kids go to school there. Mr. Volkmann said coming up 
with a plan that we can all agree to is a more prudent approach so we can have something 
tangible and a goal we are going to accomplish. Mr. Volkmann added that it may not be 
right away, but we will have a game plan and a timeline. Mr. Volkmann said maybe it 
can be done in three years or maybe five years.

There being no further questions, Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve P.C. Case #20-7-7 
pursuant to all State, Local, and Federal Regulations, and fees to the Town of 
Schererville be current, with the caveat that within two years there is a comprehensive 
plan to bring the property into compliance for drainage. It was confirmed with the 
Petitioners that they agreed to the conditions. Mr. Alex Gorman seconded the motion 
which carried 5-0.

D. P.C. Case #20-7-8 FRANCOS ADDITION

General Location: 10412 W. 85th Ave.

Petitioner(s): Stamatios Frangos

Request: Primary Approval of a 2-Lot (R-l) residential Subdivision W/Waiver of 
Storm Drainage Control Ordinance No. 1708/1708A, Title III, Section 2, 
regarding storm water detention - requesting no detention required



President Anderson confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication were 
in order. President Anderson read correspondence dated July 10, 2020 from Nies 
Engineering stating that the submittal for Frangos Addition is in compliance for 
consideration for Primary Approval by the Plan Commission.

Mr. Doug Rettig from D.V.G. represented the Petitioner. Mr. Frangos was also in 
attendance. Mr. Rettig explained that this is a 2-Lot subdivision with an existing home 
on a large parcel on the north side of 85th Ave. immediately south of the Amber Fields 
Subdivision which wraps around this parcel. Mr. Rettig stated that they are simply 
creating an 80’ x 135' lot on the east side of the existing parcel; that they will be using 
the existing driveway as a shared driveway for both lots; that there is sanitary sewer 
available to the north that was put in with the Amber Fields Subdivision for this home, 
and that these homes have to be pumped as it isn’t a gravity sewer, but the force main is 
adequate for both homes. Mr. Rettig said that there is an existing water main to the east 
that will be extended across the frontage for the new lot and that the existing home is 
already tied in. Mr. Rettig said they are asking for a waiver of storm water detention, and 
that there are no improvements at all on 85"' Ave.; and that they are asking for Primary 
Plat Approval.

President Anderson asked where the water flowed from that lot. Mr. Rettig said there is a 
culvert at the very southeast corner and that everything drains to the east and along the 
east line it all flows south to a 21" culvert and a large roadside ditch just to the southeast 
of the property. Mr. Rettig said that the Amber Fields pond is right next to it as well.
Mr. Volkmann asked if it flowed into Lake Hills. Mr. Rettig replied it does.

President Anderson opened the matter to the floor. Mr. Les Peters from 435 Addison Ln. 
said that he lives in Amber Fields, and that he has been over to this lot and that it is a 
rental. Mr. Peters said there is water in it all the time; and that in order to build a house 
there, he will need to haul in a bunch of fill to build it up. Mr. Peters asked then, where 
the water would flow and stated that it doesn’t flow out of that lot. Mr. Peters stated that 
the existing house always has water in the backyard and that his concern are the 
mosquitos and the traffic on 85th Ave. which is terrible. Mr. Peters said that kids come 
down from the high school that are speeding, and that they do not need another driveway 
onto 85th. Mr. Peters said he doesn’t believe this is a buildable lot; and that NIPSCO at 
the comer of 85lh and Alexander couldn’t use that whole lot because it was wetlands. Mr. 
Peters added that this lot looks like a wetland to him.

Mr. Ron Robinson from 417 Addison Ln. said he lives right next door to him and that the 
water comes over between the pond and the hill and it is flooded there. Mr. Robinson 
added that they can’t even cut the grass there until it dries out and that it is really bad.
Mr. Robinson said he has seen pictures of the places he has owned before and that he is a 
slum-lord and doesn’t care about his houses. Mr. Robinson said it would be terrible to let 
him do anymore.

Mrs. Sandy Jasaitis and her husband Pete from 429 Anniston Ln. came up to the podium. 
Mrs. Jasaitis said that they were thrilled to find someone made improvements and that he 
made the existing home very nice, but he is only there 50% of the time. Mrs. Jasaitis said 
that they have pictures of what the yard looks like and that she has had to call the Town 
to get the grass cut. Mrs. Jasaitis added that it is never cut and is only bush-hogged, and 
that all of the dead grass just lays there. Mrs. Jasaitis said that their subdivision has about 
six lots and that they paid good money for their homes; and that everyone in her 
subdivision cuts their grass weekly, not once a month. Mrs. Jasaitis said in his defense 
the home does look very nice but that it still doesn’t compare to any of the homes in their 
subdivision, and that she is just trying to protect her investment.

Mrs. Jasaitis said that to the east of the proposed home is a detention pond that developer 
Brian Lance made very beautiful; and that she based her purchase of her lot on the view. 
Mrs. Jasaitis said if he puts a home there, they won’t have a view, and that she enjoys 
seeing the school children and the buses. Mrs. Jasaitis said she agrees with her neighbor 
that the lot is so low that they cannot even cut the grass, and that he put seed which was 
downed out because it was so flooded. Mrs. Jasaitis expressed concerns about building a 
home to the east of the detention pond which is a hill and wondered where the water 
would run. Mrs. Jasaitis stated that the Petitioner also owns other rentals and drove by 
them and took pictures after getting the information from the Assessor’s Office and that 
they look terrible and don't belong where they are. Mrs. Jasaitis said they do not need 
another driveway onto 85th Ave. because it is a bus route. Mrs. Jasaitis also said that 
there is a hill in front of this home that creates a blind spot when trying to get out of the



subdivision and that she worries about the kids walking across the street to Lake Central, 
and that she doesn’t want to see someone get killed there.

Mrs. Jasaitis said she doesn't’ know what his intentions are and whether he is going to 
build and sell. Mrs. Jasaitis said she spoke to him personally, and he told her to improve 
his investment, he was going to rent. Mrs. Jasaitis said she is of the opinion that renters 
don’t care for homes like people that own their homes. Mrs. Jasaitis explained that they 
had to come into her yard to tie into the sewers, and that he did replace her underground 
sprinkler system and her sod; but he has not replaced her bushes. Mrs. Jasaitis said she 
also paid to have her lot surveyed, and the stake is not there which hasn’t been replaced, 
and that has been since February. Mrs. Jasaitis said she doesn’t feel this suits the rest of 
their subdivision; that it is not a safe place to put another piece of property and that no 
one in their subdivision shares a driveway which tells you they are really squeezing a 
home in there.

Mr. Jasaitis said that there is a culvert that runs along 85th and that most of the drainage 
doesn't really go there because the property is high along the road and drains back. Mr. 
Jasaitis said he has brought in ten or twelve loads of dirt already to raise up the new lot, 
and that in the northeast corner of that lot there is standing water in a 30' x 30’ area. Mr. 
Jasaitis said there is nowhere for it to go because there is a berm along the detention pond 
and the water cannot drain into the detention pond. Mr. Jasaitis said that on the opposite 
corner of his lot, he would have to change the entire elevation of his property and that 
Mr. Brian Lance has a sewer all the way on the west side of that property and that is the 
only way for his water to drain off. Mr. Jasaitis said the water drains from west to east 
and also flows from the south to the north.

Mrs. Jasaitis asked if the Petitioner’s intentions were to sell the lot and have a builder 
build a home or if they were going to build a home and rent it out. Mr. Frangos replied 
that he is not going to rent it out; and that he will either sell it or move in there with his 
daughter. Mr. Frangos stated that he had new grass put in and that he sends someone out 
every two weeks to cut the grass. Mrs. Jasaitis said if his intentions are not to rent it, he 
will have to find a specific buyer that is willing to purchase a new home and share a 
driveway with the existing home that has been there for years. Mrs. Jasaitis added that it 
will be very tight to put a home in there and that none of their homes in that area are 
spaced that close together. Mrs. Jasaitis said it doesn't make it a very usable lot to buy or 
sell.

Mr. Rohit Jain from 423 Anniston Ln. stated that he lives behind the proposed home; and 
that by adding a lot of fill, it will make his yard flood which is his biggest concern.

There being no further questions or comments from the floor, the matter was returned to 
the Board. President Anderson advised Mr. Rettig that there seem to be a lot of water 

• issues and asked him to clarify where the water would go. Mr. Rettig replied that as part 
of developing the easterly portion of the property, they will be constructing a swale along 
the north edge of the property and along the east edge of the property to direct the water 
to the existing culvert. Mr. Rettig said that it is relatively flat and that he does not doubt 
that there are some areas that pond a little water; but that they will be creating a new 
swale to direct that water. Mr. Rettig said that there is a 2’ elevation change from the 
northeast to the southeast corner which is more than enough to move that water. Mr. 
Rettig stated that he feels confident that when the home is built and the drainage is done, 
the property high on the west and low on the east, almost like a lookout foundation and 
that they are not filling the entire lot, only part of it basically keeping the elevation of the 
driveway that is already there on the west, keeping the east side lower, and adding the 
swale to move the water alongside of the existing berm which is there for Amber Fields 
ultimately will develop the southeast where will drop even further as it goes to the east.

President Anderson asked if it met R-l standards. Mr. Rettig replied that it does and that 
80’xl25’ is the R-l standard, and that they are at 80' x 135' which is very comparable to 
the home sites in Amber Fields.

Mr. Jarvis said he does not have a problem with the shared driveway; but asked if the 
Town Engineer had a chance to review the drainage and water calculation. Mr. Simstad 
said yes, and that what they propose in their drainage plan is consistent with the subset 
that they are going to do improvement along the north and the east side where the water 
generally goes towards the southeast. Mr. Jarvis asked Mr. Rettig why they are looking 
for a waiver of the storm water detention. Mr. Rettig said there is no room on the 
property to provide storm water detention. Mr. Jarvis confirmed that all of the water has



been calculated and with improvements will be going to the southeast. Mr. Rettig added 
that there is no detention provided on site.

Mr. Immig asked if there is no detention and there is a swale, if the water just stays there 
and goes into the ground. Mr. Rettig explained that it continues to the east and ultimately 
into Lake Hills. Mr. Rettig added that there is a series of culverts along the north side of 
85th, and the culvert right next to this property which is access for NIPSCO and AT&T to 
get to their utilities is a 21” pipe and further east the basin for Amber Fields and another 
culvert at the southeast point of that, so all of the water goes to the east.

President Anderson asked for other questions from the Board or Staff. There being no 
further questions, President Anderson asked for Pleasure of the Board. There was a 
disruption from a remonstrator who had something to say. President Anderson explained 
that it was open to the floor earlier, but now it is closed. Another remonstrator asked 
about a 5’ elevation drop. President Anderson said that he has two engineers here that 
say the plan they have is sufficient. Mr. Rettig was granted permission to clarify. Mr. 
Rettig explained that they have a topographic survey performed recently for this project 
and that the northwest corner elevation is around 677 and that the northeast corner is 671 
so that there is 6‘ of fall across the back of the property; and on the east line the northeast 
corner is around 670 and that the southeast corner of the culvert is around 666 so the 
culvert is 4r below the northeast corner of the property; and the culvert is also a couple of 
feet below the road at 669. Mr. Rettig said that the elevations don’t lie and that the water 
goes to the east and goes to the south and that the swale next to the house will just make 
it work even better.

Mr. Rettig said it is a little flat in there now, but they will make sure it is at a 1% slope. 
Mr. Rettig said that there is plenty of elevation change across the site with 11’ of change 
from the northwest to the southeast with lots of slope. Mr. Rettig said you have to do a 
unique custom grading plan for the house to fit the existing topography, the existing 
driveway, and that he believes they can make it work quite easily.

President Anderson asked Mr. Simstad if he concurred with Mr. Rettig. Mr. Simstad 
replied that based on what is shown in the topography, he does and that it should work 
fine. President Anderson reiterated that the Petitioner's engineer believes that the water 
problem will be solved and that the Town Engineer concurs with that. President 
Anderson said he is going with the engineers who say they are going to fix this problem.

President Anderson asked for questions from Board members or Staff. Mr. Volkmann 
asked what the water level is at Lake Hills. Mr. Rettig did not have that information. Mr. 
Volkmann asked if he knew how much lower it will be than the culvert elevation. Mr. 
Rettig said he would venture several feet.

President Anderson asked for a Course of Action. Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve 
P.C. Case #20-7-8 pursuant to all State, Local, and Federal Regulations, and that the as- 
builts are reviewed by Nies Engineering at the expense of the Petitioner. The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Immig. Attorney Estrada stated Point of Order and said that generally 
we ask the Petitioner if they agreed to the conditions. President Anderson asked Mr. 
Rettig if they agreed. Mr. Rettig confirmed with Mr. Frangos and stated they agree. The 
vote carried 5-0.

Mr. Rettig asked if it were appropriate to have final approval from Staff or if they needed 
to come back to the Plan Commission. Mr. Jarvis asked if Staff felt comfortable with 
that. Mr. Volkmann replied yes. Mr. Jarvis made a motion that the Secondary goes to 
Staff level. Mr. Immig seconded the motion which carried 5-0.

E. P.C. Case #20-7-9 1445 LINCOLN HWY. - DE JAN & DRAG AN A

General Location: 1445 Lincoln Hwy.

Petitioner(s): Dejan & Dragana Pavic

Request: Rezone from (IN) Institutional to (R-l) Residential Zoning

President Anderson confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication were 
in order. President Anderson asked if this rezone was to bring the property into 
compliance with our master plan. Mr. Volkmann replied that it would be consistent with 
the use of the property and the deed restrictions. Mr. Volkmann asked if we could 
discuss the related Case #20-7-10 at the same time. President Anderson replied yes, read



that case into record, and confirmed with Attorney Estrada that the Proofs of Publication 
were in order for P.C. Case #20-7-10 as well.

Mr. Doug Rettig from D.V.G. represented the Petitioners for both cases, and stated that 
the owners were present tonight. The architect for the project, Mr. Nick Georgiou was 
also in attendance. Mr. Rettig explained that they are here for the rezone from 
Institutional to R-l; and fora Primary Approval of a 1-Lot Subdivision which is just 
under one acre in size (100’ x 420' deep). Mr. Rettig said that it is a residential looking 
structure, which is being used as a private office opened to the public.

Mr. Rettig said the desire is to build a detached garage in the back, and that the garage 
will be way at the back south end of the property. Mr. Rettig said that as far as drainage, 
the lot has some high grounds to the east and then it falls to the west, and is also lower on 
Route 30. Mr. Rettig added that the property is on the south side of Route 30, and that 
they are not adding sewer or water or anything. Mr. Rettig said it is a detached accessory 
building that will complement the use of the existing property.

President Anderson asked if their variances were approved by the B.Z.A. Ms. Sulek 
replied not yet. Mr. Rettig said they five have variances coming up on July 27. President 
Anderson asked for questions from Board members. There being none, he opened the 
matter to the floor. There were no questions or comments from the floor, so he returned 
the matter to the Board.

President Anderson reiterated that there are deed restrictions and that this was previously 
owned by the Township Center and zoned Institutional. President Anderson stated that 
the property was purchased by Mr. Pavic and that he wants to bring it into compliance 
with the required zoning of R-l due to the deed restrictions in that neighborhood.

Mr. William Jarvis made a motion for a favorable recommendation to the Town Council 
for P.C. Case #20-7-9 pursuant to all State, Federal, and Local Regulations. This was 
seconded by Mr. Alex Gorman and carried 5-0.

F. P.C. Case #20-7-10 PAVIC ADDITION

General Location: 1445 Lincoln Hwy.

Petitioner(s): Dejan & Dragana Pavic

Request: Primary Approval of a 1-Lot (R-l) Residential Subdivision W/Waiver of 
Storm Drainage Control Ordinance No. 1708/1708A Regulations

Refer to Case #20-7-9 for the discussion. Mr. Jarvis asked Attorney Estrada if the motion 
for this case needed to be contingent upon the approval of the variances for the B.Z.A. 
Attorney Estrada said no, and explained that they will be able to have the subdivision 
platted, but they just won't be able to build what they want to build without the variances.

Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve P.C. Case #20-7-10 pursuant to all State, Local, and 
Federal Regulations and that the fees to the Town of Schererville be current. This was 
seconded by Mr. Alex Gorman and carried 5-0.

III. COMMISSION BUSINESS

A. Findings of Fact:
1. P.C. Case #20-3-3 CrossFit219

Secondary Approval of a U.S. 41 Commercial Corridor Overlay District 
Development Plan APPROVED W/CONT1NGENCIES (6-0) 6/1/20

Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve which was seconded by Mr. Alex Gonnan and 
carried 5-0.

2. P.C. Case #20-6-4 Amberleigh Estates, Phase 2
Secondary Approval of a 37-Lot (R-l) Residential Subdivision W/Waiver of 
Subdivision Control Ordinance No. 1095, Title V - Design Standards, Section 3, 
Paragraph J (Right-of-Wav) Requesting 50' Rights-of-Way

APPROVED W/CONTINGENCIES (5-1) 6/1/20

Mr. Jarvis made a motion to approve which was seconded by Mr. Alex Gorman and 
carried 5-0.



B. Correspondence

Ms. Sulek said there was no correspondence.

IV. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:46 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted:


